MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 3 JULY 2018

ATTENDANCE Cllrs. Harris, D. Floyd, S. Floyd, Warne, Martin and County
Councillor J. Foot.

APOLOGIE
Cllrs Dolley and Bridgman.

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST None.
PUBLIC FORUM

There were two members of the public present.

MINUTES
The Minutes of 5th June 2018 Council meeting were accepted unanimously.

MATTERS ARISING
None.

PLANNING PERMISSION

PA18/04935 The Council rejected the outline application for a horticultural
workers dwelling for West Country baskets at Kernock Hill on the basis that
there was no indication of viability and the applicant lived close to the property.

The Chair thanked Cllr Martin for producing the details of the applications.

DEFIBRILLATOR
The Council agreed that the Village Hall CIO could:

a) tilize the telephone box as the site for a defibrillator.

b) had no objection to the CIO to purchasing a defibrillator package from Duchy
defibrillators.

The Council agreed they would fund the ongoing maintenance fee of £160 per
annum.

ROAD IMPROVEMENTS

The Council decided to recommend road improvements in Pillaton, namely
repairs to Mushton Lane, speed controls and repair to Tiddlers Well. Cllr Harris
kindly offered to submit the applications.

BOUNDARY REVIEW

The Council did not wish to comment on the Boundary Review proposals
because there was no change to the boundaries of the Parish.

FINANCE

Payments of £120 to Mr R. Hoskin for grass cutting and £45 to A. Inglefield for
play park inspection were approved.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS
The Clerk was asked to follow up the affordable housing proposals.

Mpr Harris, Vice-Chairman



